## pbscommissions - Item 6-A\_May 7 Meeting-Please confirm receipt.

From:

Karen Deitz < kmd.accounts@outlook.com>

To:

"pbscommissions@mendocinocounty.org" <pbscommissions@mendocinocounty.org>

Date:

5/6/2020 2:27 PM

**Subject:** Item 6-A May 7 Meeting-Please confirm receipt.

Planning & Building Services

To:

Mendocino County Planning Commission

From:

Karen Deitz, long time Fort Bragg resident

RE:

Public Comment, item number 6-A

Date:

May 6, 2020

I am writing in support of the extension of the permit for Wildwood Campground and eventual zoning change to allow for long term housing. I am very familiar with some of the people who have lived there for many years. One of them is my brother. I visit him and take him food (he does not have a car) several times a month. I have not had any bad experiences in the many visits I have made. People have always been friendly to me.

Several improvements have been noticeable including an upgraded septic system and paved roads. I realize that low income housing may result in some unwanted and harmful activities; however, I have not personally witnessed any and believe that the majority of this community are doing the best they can to survive together in a peaceful way.

Many of the residents are disabled and have been allowed to live there for years. This is something that the County has known about from the beginning. To deny this permit now will force the residents (some of whom are children) to be evicted and become homeless. This seems like the wrong thing to do.

Please work with the park owners/management to extend their permit. We have enough people living on the streets as it is.

Thank you.